FLORENCE TOWNSHIP

Planning Commission

November 7, 2016

The Florence Township Planning Commission met on Monday November 7, 2016 for their regular meeting. Members present were Roger Wittenberg, Steve Jones, Barb Wittenberg and Ben Russell. Dean Sprunger was absent. Paul Osthoff, Zoning Administrator was present.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Roger Wittenberg.  After the minutes from the October meeting were reviewed, Steve moved to accept. Seconded by Ben. Approved.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: None

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT: Paul discussed a complaint about some junk vehicles located at a residence in Roystown. He was unable to find procedures to follow when it comes to steps in filing complaints and to reinforce them. Paul showed us a code compliance booklet that Colon Township uses, and suggested that we may want to consider adopting something like this. It was decided to preview the booklet and determine if we want to use this or something similar.

OLD BUSINESS: The attorney has suggested to not put acreage of 10 or less into the ordinance. Permissible number of animals allowed per two acres is spelled out in the proposed amendment. 

Roger further discussed that there was an inconsistent number with setbacks between an ag. parcel and a one time split parcel for a family member. After some discussion, it was agreed that our intent was to make them consistent. These numbers had been inadvertently missed before it had been submitted. Roger will inform the attorney of this. At this point a motion was made by Ben to accept the rezoning of the property and zoning ordinance text amendment, with the correction of the following two spelling errors:  1) rec= recent 2) Alice=Alissa.  Second was made by Barb. Approved.

Next meeting is set for Monday December 5, 2016 at 7:00 pm.

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. Adjournment.

Respectfully submitted,

Barb Wittenberg

